
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY493193/4155468

Date: 7 May 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right. On 25 July 2019 we inspected the provider and found they were not meeting 
some of these requirements. We served a Welfare Requirements Notice. This is a legal 
notice that requires the provider to take the actions below within the timescales set out. The 
provider will be able to give parents further information about this.  

Actions needed:  

ensure records of accidents occurring on the premises are accurate by 26 September 2019  

implement an effective and consistent key person system so that children benefit from 
secure care and learning experiences by 26 September 2019  

ensure children are provided with food that adheres to their specific dietary requirements 
and/or allergies by 26 September 2019  

ensure staff are provided with induction training to help them understand their roles and 
responsibilities by 26 September 2019  

We decided to take steps to cancel the provider's registration. However, the provider 
decided to resign their registration before we could complete this step. The provider is no 
longer registered with Ofsted.


